ETATMBA Teleconference – 14th June 2012 at 8:30hrs BST
Notes
Present:  Paul O’Hare (Chair), David Ellard, David Davies, Doug Simkiss, Ed Peile, Harry Gee, Chikayiko Chiwandira, Francis Kamwendo, Chisale Mhango, Godfrey Mbaruku, Staffan Bergström, Anne-Marie Brennan.
Unable to contact: Fannie Kachale, Senga Pemba.
1.  Apologies

Neil Johnson, Siobhan Quenby, Alan Davies.
2.  Minutes of last teleconference held on 2nd May 2012
Approved.
3.  Feedback from annual conference

PO’H has minor amendments for the minutes.  No further requests for change.

3.  Update from Tanzania
a)  WP1 training.  GM reported good progress is continuing.

DD will continue liaison with Senga Pemba.

DS reported that Deb van Dyke asked to be put in touch with GM and SP regarding potentially making the training videos in Ifakara.

DD reported a successful final week of training in Malawi with the assistance of Sidney Ndeki.  Sidney will be sending GM and SP a report.  DD can provide a teaching week in Tanzania in November if requested.

b)  WP2 guidelines.  No further developments.

4.  Update from Malawi
a)  WP1 training.  CM reported that the leadership Module 2 is now complete.  About 50 NPCs are still in training.
b)  WP2 guidelines.  Saliya is finalising some further modifications.  DS has spoken to Fannie Kachale regarding guidelines.  There have been two parallel processes resulting in different sets of guidelines.

Action  Saliya’s amended version to be sent to Fannie Kachale, and she will send the one which has already been printed.  If there are significant differences these can be addressed.

HG reported that the content and module were good and the NPCs seemed to enjoy it.  The module was also instrumental in helping to improve the relationship between NPCs and tutors.

DD said that a re-audit is to be completed by the NPCs.  The students also felt they were not getting sufficient support so this needs to be strengthened.  It is hoped that Dr Ennet Chipungu from the College of Medicine will also be able to take some students and CM and FK also offered to take some additional students.
Action  The new allocation of tutors should be resolved as soon as possible

            AMB to email students a reminder of deadline dates.

6.  WP3 – Clinical education
DD reported the NPC Africa network meeting will take place in November in Arusha.
DD will liaise with GM and CM to co-ordinate the details within the next week or so.

A website has been set up for the clinical officers: www.malawinpcnetwork.org.

7.  Research
Malawi.  No further changes since the May meeting.

FK reported that Wanangwa is continuing to progress.

Action  FK to ask Wanangwa to provide DE with an update of progress.

Tanzania.  No further developments.  Should know in the next couple of weeks for the PhD student applying via Nelson Mandela University.  The second candidate is still processing the preliminary paperwork

8.  Module 3 staffing and planning
SQ has outlined this module and a meeting date.  It will be important to involve Malawi staff and hold the event in Blantyre.
DS asked if it would be appropriate to ask Queen Dube if she wants to be involved.  DD felt that she could be asked.  EP suggested that Neil Kennedy, head of paediatrics in the CoM, should be involved in order to provide a link between obstetric and paediatric care.

Action  DS will contact Queen Dube and Neil Kennedy.

9.  Any other business

None reported.
12.  Date of next teleconference

The next meeting will be Thursday 12th July.  The times will be:
08.30am (UK), 9.30am (Malawi) and 10.30am (Tanzania).

